
MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING 
January 2010
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

ARLINE CUSTER MEMORIAL AWARD

No report.
DEVELOPMENT

The report of the Development Committee is brief.  At present we are re-building the Committee.  I hope to have a meeting in Delaware with the existing committee to determine how to proceed with our highest priorities and then lay out some kind of plan on how we will operate for the longer term.

I am happy to report that Jean Green is a new member of the committee and she comes with some fundraising experience from her present position.  Also Ben Primer has agreed to join the committee to provide some continuity with the past.

I will work on updating the currently out-of-date listing on the website.

Respectfully submitted,
Marianne Kasica

DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

Membership

· Susan McElrath, Chair

· Lauren Brown, MARAC Archivist

· Jim Cassedy

· Peter Wosh

Progress

· The Distinguished Service Award will be presented at the spring meeting in Wilmington, Delaware.  The deadline for nominations is February 16, 2010. 

· 2010 Distinguished Service Award Nomination Form is on the MARAC website.

http://web.memberclicks.com/mc/page.do?sitePageId=95297&orgId=marac
· Announcements were placed in the fall 2009 and winter 2009 issues of the MAA.  The first email to the membership was distributed by MARAC’s Administrator last week.  The final announcement will go out the first week of February.

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan McElrath

EDUCATION
Leonard Rapport Modern Archives Institute Scholarship recipient, Winter 2010

The Mid-Atlantic Regional Archives Conference (MARAC) has selected E. Kim Adams as the Leonard Rapport Modern Archives Institute Scholarship recipient. She is attending the MAI from  January 25 - February 5, 2010 and she will write a piece about her experience for the next issue of the MAA.
Spring 2010 conference travel awards

For the spring 2010 Wilmington conference, the deadline for receipt of travel award applications is March 15. More info available at: http://www.marac.info/mc/page.do?sitePageId=92118
Off-conference Workshops

We are planning two workshops for 2010. We will have an EAD workshop in late May in Albany, N.Y. and an electronic records workshop in October/November, location TBD. 

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Keough, Chair

FINDING AIDS AWARD
Membership Changes

In the months since the Fall MARAC meeting, there has been a great deal of turnover in the membership of the Finding Aid Committee. Mary Manning resigned as chair after taking up a new position in Texas. Congratulations to her! Also resigning were two long-serving Committee members, Becky Simmons and Christine Lutz, whom we thank for their service.
I have taken over for Mary Manning as Chair, and appointments for the three open positions on the committee are being finalized.

Activities
A call for submissions for the 2009 Finding Aid Awards (to be awarded at the upcoming MARAC meeting) was sent out in the fall via MARAC's caucus representatives. It was sent once again just before the deadline, with contact information for the new chair. We received 15 submissions from 9 institutions, a relatively large group. The committee will be evaluating submissions in the next two months.

Thanks to Mary Manning, the 2007 and 2008 awardees have now also been added to the website.

Respectfully submitted,

Dorthea Sartain

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

No report.
NATIONAL COALITION FOR HISTORY (NCH)

The latest NCH Policy Board meeting was held at the beginning of January in San Diego, California.  With that meeting ended MARAC’s 2-year term as a rotating member of the NCH Policy Board.  Lee White expressed his interest in MARAC maintain a liaison on the NCH Policy Board in order to have as many archival organizations represented and to balance the historical organizations.  Therefore my term as MARAC’s liaison to NCH is over and I have appreciated the opportunity to serve MARAC.

Danna Bell-Russel will be contacting Lee to let him know that MARAC will like to continue to be represented on the NCH Policy Board and will inform him of my replacement.

Attached you will also find the following documents from Lee White:  2009 NCH Annual Report, 2010 NCH Work Plan, and the 2009-10 NCH Budget Narrative. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mitch Toda

NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
The committee has been hard at work finalizing the slate for the 2010 election. After two late withdrawals, the committee expects the slate and candidate biographies will be finalized by the 22nd. After testing of MemberClicks by MARAC's webmasters, it was determined that this year's election should again be conducted via SurveyMonkey. Paper ballots will be mailed to those members who do not have an email address on file or who request a paper ballot. A message alerting members to the upcoming election, the availability of the slate on the MARAC website, and the paper ballot option is expected to be sent to members no sooner than January 26th with the election to begin no sooner than February 1st. 

We respectfully suggest that current Caucus Representatives write a brief description of their duties for the MARAC website, in particular those caucuses for which the caucus rep has duties unique to their caucus such as caucus meetings outside of the MARAC meetings, New Jersey's CAPES program responsibilities, etc.  

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Schindler, Chair

OUTREACH:
For consideration and discussion for the Archives Month theme for October 2010:

Making Connections: Archives and Imagination

American Archives Month is intended to raise public awareness about the importance of historic documents and records. To celebrate Archives Month in the MARAC region, the Steering Committee designated the month of October for activities to raise awareness and to publicize the importance of archives. Although member states and institutions may promote their own themes, MARAC encourages all members and member institutions in 2010 to consider the role of archives in relation to the imagination.

The preservation of records is a pre-requisite for history, but to enter the past in the most meaningful and engaging way, one must employ imagination. While memory may seem more closely associated with the encounter with history, imagination is just as essential to understanding the past in all its particularity. Since the search for historical data of any kind engages the mind, it is helpful to see the work of apprehending history through archives as a process of imagination that involves us in the interconnectedness of all knowledge. Archivists are trained to make connections – by knowing their collections, by answering research inquiries, by identifying information that may be unknown to the researcher and bringing it into awareness. The creative encounter with the past involves knowing where archives and records are located, knowing how to search for information, and knowing how to interpret information from other times and other cultures. There are excitement and rewards both in the search and in the discovery!

Imagination is a stimulus to thinking and to the process of discovery.  Archivists assist researchers find what is meaningful by leading the way in the creative encounter with the past. Thoroughly familiar with their collections, archivists often make imaginative connections between questions asked, historical evidence and information, and the possibility of answers. The search for history is an imaginative quest, and the person that researches the data and records available in archives usually, in doing so, embarks on a process of self-discovery as well. This was evident as long ago as the time of Herodotus, who defined history as “finding out for oneself.” Finding out for oneself is the hallmark of imaginative discovery in the service of knowledge, and archives are the places where this happens!

Outreach Committee Membership

Heidi N. Abbey, Penn State University Harrisburg Library

Barbara Anne Beaucar, The Barnes Foundation

Danna Bell-Russel, ex officio; Library of Congress

Leahkim Gannett, University of Maryland Michelle Smith Performing Arts Library

Jennie Levine Knies, University of Maryland Hornbake Library

Daisy Njoku, Smithsonian Institution

Jessie Robinson, The Library of Virginia

David Rose, chair; March of Dimes

Valerie Wingfield, New York Public Library

Respectfully submitted,

David Rose, Chair

PUBLICATIONS:
The Publications Committee has added Larry Weimer to its roster.  He was recruited by Ellie Kidd at the reception in Jersey City, and comes with some good ideas.  

MID-ATLANTIC ARCHIVIST

Editor Michael Martin notes, “We currently have 6 vendors with ads for the year and another will have ads in the Spring and Summer issues.  Basically we kept most of the vendors from 09, lost one and gained two.”

MAA deadline is February 15.

TECHNICAL LEAFLETS

No word from the author of Technical Leaflet #7.   

PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT

MARAC PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT,

October 20, 2009 – January 20, 2010








Conference

Other

Documentary Heritage



        0

  
   0

Constitutional Issues




        2

  
   0

Guidelines in Archives & Ms.



        0

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #1 (No longer for sale)

Technical Leaflet #2 (Computing the Cost)

        5

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #3 (Planning for Arch Prog)
        3

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #4 (Congressional Collections)
        2 

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #5 (Exhibits)


        2

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #6 (Volunteers)


        4

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #7 (Being revised)


        0

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #8 (Archival Sampling)

        2 

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #9 (Photograph Preservation)
        4

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #10 (Scientific Record-Keeping)
        4

  
   0

Technical Leaflet #11 (Architectural Records)
        7

  
   0

TOTAL





       35

  
   0

AND . . . AS ALWAYS . . . WE ARE LOOKING FOR PEOPLE TO WRITE TECHNICAL LEAFLETS.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Angle Miller, Chair                                                                     
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